MINUTES

22SUB6/10/20

OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 22 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE SKYPE MEETING ON FRIDAY, 9 OCTOBER 2020 AT 09:00

PRESENT

COUNCILLORS

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|-------------------|------|-------|-----------------|
| Nikelo Mzuvukile | | DA | Chairperson |
| Jerome Fitz | 16 | DA | Ward Councillor |
| Sharlaine Oerson | 17 | DA | Ward Councillor |
| Themba Honono | 114 | ANC | Ward Councillor |
| Xolisile Qwesha | PR | DA | PR Councillor |
| Petronella Heynes | PR | ANC | PR Councillor |
| | | | |

OTHER COUNCILLORS

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|-------------|------|-------|---------|
| Deon Basson | 14 | DA | Interim |
| Rina Simons | PR | DA | SC21 |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

ABSENT WITH APOLOGIES

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|------|------|-------|-------|
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

ABSENT WITHOUT APOLOGIES

| Name | Ward | Party | Notes |
|------|------|-------|-------|
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

OFFICIALS

| Name | Representing |
|-------------------|------------------------|
| Roxanne Moses | Manager: Subcouncil 22 |
| Shirley Lumkwana | Subcouncil 22 |
| Gavin Campbell | Subcouncil 22 |
| Dianne Majavu | Subcouncil 22 |
| Zimkita Swartbooi | Subcouncil 22 |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |

ACRONYMS FREQUENTLY USED IN MINUTES

| ABSDMT | Area Based Service Delivery Management Team |
|---------|---|
| Ald. | Alderman |
| ANC | African National Congress |
| Cllr(s) | Councillor(s) |
| COCT | City of Cape Town |
| DA | Democratic Alliance |
| NHW | Neighbourhood Watches |
| MAYCO | Mayoral Committee |
| SC | Subcouncil |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |

MINUTES

OF A MEETING OF SUBCOUNCIL 22 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN THE SKYPE MEETINGON FRIDAY, 9 OCTOBER 2020 AT 09:00

STANDARD BUSINESS

22SUB 1/10/2020 SM

OPENING AND PRAYER/MOMENT OF SILENCE

Chairperson opened and welcomed the Councillors, officials to the Special meeting and requested Cllr Qwesha to open the meeting with prayer.

MN shared the news that RM will be leaving SC22 as from 01 November 2020, she will be joining SC03 and leaving at the end of October 2020, these news came as a shock and is not good news to the Subcouncil as Roxanne was an asset to the Subcouncil and said if colleagues has anything to say, please do so.

RM thanked the opportunity that Subcouncil 22 afforded her an opportunity to work within the SC, it was a very challenging and learning curve for her, the decision to leave the Subcouncil was not easy and a person that will fill the vacancy will be very grateful to work with such leadership, this was not easy but through personal development an opportunity came is SC03, went through the assessments an accepted the offer to work in SC03, thank you to everyone for the opportunity in working with SC22.

Cllr J Fitz said on a personal note, he will miss the SC Manager for the innocent face of the SC office, on a professional note, he thanked the SC Manager for the guidance and always assisting where she can, all of the best for the near future and know that you will make it in your future endeavors.

Cllr P Heynes said on behalf of ANC caucus, she thanked the SC Manager for the service that she has rendered within Subcouncils, she always remained calm and professional, she continued to give the best service as she could and hoping that the new SC Manager will give the same or more service at professional level as RM has given us, thank you

Cllr Oerson would like to thank RM for assisting professionally, with her skills she assisted very well and SC22 is losing the best Manager and the next Manager has to feel big shoes in her stead, go well and God bless you, thank you.

Cllr R Simons said stated on the same Portfolio, always assisted the Cllr's, thanking her for the work done to the Subcouncil, it is a shock but wish her all the best in her future, thank you.

Cllr X Qwesha said when he joined the Subcouncil last year, there is a lot that he has learned from her, thank you with the personality she has and wish you all the best.

Cllr D Basson thanked Roxanne as working with her as guest and hoping the future is bright as she is, thank you very much for the last 3 months and wishes her well in future.

22SUB 2/10/2020 APOLOGIES/LEAVE OF ABSENCE

SM

That it **BE NOTED** that no apology was received by the Subcouncil Manager

FINANCIAL REPORTS AND IDP

22SUB GRANTS-IN-AID ALLOCATION: HUMANITARIAN FOOD RELIEF PHASE 2 REPORT 3/10/2020 SM

RM introduced the item and said that this is 2nd phase of the humanitarian food relief project and the purpose of this report is for SC22 to recommend to Council that the qualifying organizations be approved to service food relief programme within Subcouncil 22.

She said that a central advert was sent via Catherine Overmeyer's office whereby Council used the Grants-in-Aid Policy requirements to select and scrutinize the applications. At the first screening process that was conducted by Andre Jordaan office's and in Subcouncil 22 there were 4 organizations that met the criteria and were successful, this are listed to the report.

Chairperson indicated that not all wards are included in the report to Subcouncil 22, that matter has been discussed with the Mayco Member and Executive Director of Urban Management and that Ward 114 should be included.

RM said that this was discussed with the Director who advised that the Subcouncil can have additional recommendations to the report and submit for further processing and also highlighting that War 114 should be included in the process.

Cllr J Fitz indicated that he is satisfied with the outcome, he requested a list of the soup kitchens that Community Women Action would service. He further requested the registration of additional soup kitchen. Cllr J Fitz raised his concerns that ward 114 has been excluded and requested that the recommendations be amended to include Ward 114 in the resolutions of the Humanitarian Relief Project.

Cllr P Heynes endorsed the proposal made by Cllr J Fitz with amending the recommendations to include Ward 114, as this was a great concern that the ward is excluded. She further requested that the mother organizations assist the local soup kitchens and feeding schemes with capacity building sessions to equip them to sustainably continue the service to the communities. She further expressed her disregard towards Greater Tygerberg Partnership and Peninsula Feeding School Association, as they are not local to the

communities of Subcouncil 22.

Cllr T Honono conveyed his apology of late arrival. He further expressed his disturbance around the fact that Ward 114 has been excluded and emphasized that Ward 114 always seems to be an issue. He expressed that in Subcouncil 22, ward 114 is the poorest of poor wards and feels that the ward is blatantly being left out. Cllr T Honono suggested that the services of Afrika Tikkun, as established organization in Ward 114, assume and partake in the services of food relief in Ward 114. He added that before the recommendations are supported, that the matter of Ward 114 be addressed and resolved.

Chairperson indicating that the exclusion of Ward 114 is strongly felt by Subcouncil 22 and that the matter is currently with the Mayco Member and Executive Director of Urban Management and problem being attended to. Chairperson made reference to first food relief project where ward 114 benefitted substantially.

Cllr T Honono made reference to the first food relief project indicating that this was Ward Allocation savings of which Ward 114 had the bulk of the monies and he had to fight to attain this allocation for Ward 114.

Cllr X Qwesha indicated that he was covered at this stage by the Councillors and that Chairperson should continue with the agenda and decide on a way forward in rectifying the exclusion of Ward 114 and proceed. He further encouraged Cllr Honono to calm down, as this matter would be resolved and that it is a concern not only for him but for all the Councillors serving Ward 114 and the Subcouncil.

Cllr S Oerson requested to know how the mother organizations that were approved would operate.

RM said that all 4 organizations will work through the existing feeding scheme or soup kitchens in the areas of Subcouncil 22.

R Moses requested clarity on the amended / additional recommendations and said that as agreed by the Councillors these additional recommendations will be noted and submitted accordingly.

The item was unanimously agreed upon and the report was adopted with additional recommendations.

RESOLVED

Not delegated: for decision by Council.

RECOMMENDATION BY SUBCOUNCIL 22

That Council APPROVE:

a) The amount of R44 900, Greater Tygerberg Partnership for the rendering of food relief to the community of Forest Village, Eersteriver within Ward 16

- b) The amount of R106 500.90 to Peninsula School feeding scheme Association for rendering food relief to the community of Malibu Village, Fersteriver in Ward 17.
- c) The amount of R 1 200 000 to Community Women Action for the rendering food relief to the community of Ward 14, 16 & 17.
- d) The amount of R 267 512 to Breadline Africa for the rendering food relief to the community of Sophiatown, Happy Valley in Ward 14 and Bluedowns area in Ward 17.
- e) That capacity building session be provided to the existing soup kitchens and feeding schemes in Subcouncil 22 to enable them to continue to service the community sustainably.
- f) That the Mayco Member and Executive Director of Urban Management ensures that Ward 114 be accommodated and included in the Humanitarian Relief Program through local non-governmental organizations, as the ward has been excluded in the proposals. That the Office of the Mayco Member and Executive Director of Urban Management revert back to the Subcouncil Chairperson and Subcouncil manager regarding this matter.

ACTION: ROXANNE MOSES

CLOSING ITEMS

MEETING CLOSING: 09h50